Campus Council on Promotion, Tenure and Faculty Affairs Meeting
November 20, 2008

Present: Cherry Banks, Frank Cioch, Diane Gillespie, Carol Leppa and Alan Wood

Absent: Constantin Behler, Kevin Laverty

	The Campus Council on Promotion, Tenure and Faculty Affairs would like to set-up a confidential website for the review of faculty personnel issues, such as promotion, tenure cases, annual and merit reviews.  This site would be centrally secure server space, password protected to ensure complete confidentiality and security on many levels for both internal and external use.  Details would be finalized by a subcommittee assigned to work on this with IT.  

	The CCPTFA discussed drafting some procedural guidelines to direct the work of the council.  Operating rules could outline the process for meetings, voting parameters (absentee voting), appointment of standing committee and timelines.  The council should elect a chair Spring Quarter for the following academic year, this way the chair could call the first meeting as soon as Autumn Quarter begins. 

	A meeting with the Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs should take place the beginning of Autumn Quarter to provide continuity from one academic year to the next.  The recommendation of the CCPTFA to constitute a Standing Committee of Full Professors, follows the Arts and Sciences model at UWS and preserves the rights of the faculty to equity across the programs in promotion and tenure cases.  The recommendation would ask that the committee members not review any of the cases at the program or campus level.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm
Minutes submitted by Barbara Van Sant



